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3612 NE 17th

In Attendance
Rachel Lee
Maria Hein
Kirke Wolfe
Asher Atkinson


1. Minutes.  Maria moves to approve the November minutes, Kirke seconded.  Motion approved unanimously, with no abstentions.
2. 15th & Fremont.  There is a brief discussion of the BDS recommendation to the Landmarks Commission about the proposed 15th & Fremont duplex.  BDS recommended denial, and the hearing was on November 18, 2019.  As far as Rachel can determine, there is no decision by the Landmarks Commission yet.  
3. Residential Infill Project.  Public comment is open on the Residential Infill Project draft against until January 18, and testimony will be taken at the City Council hearings on January 15 and 16.  
4. Short-term rentals.  We distilled the discussions that the LUTC has been having over the last year into four items.  
a. Rachel will draft a LUTC policy for which short-term rentals we will support and which we will not.  She will bring the draft language for discussion at the February meeting, and we will aim to vote on it at the March meeting.
b. Asher will draft a short informative summary of enforcement options for concerned neighbors.  
c. We might try to create a complaint app on the SCA website so that we could log complaints for transparency, and forward them to the City to facilitate neighbors connecting with the right staff at the City.
d. We might try to draft good neighbor principles to develop a framework that can head off problems in advance. 
5. Failure of notice.  The City again failed to notify Rachel of a demolition permit (4555 14th Place).  She will follow up with City staff.

